MAR 10 1982

# SOUTHEASTERN CAMPUS BULLETIN



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

March 15-19, 1982

IX, 26

#### Monday, March 15

1:30-3:00 p.m.

1:30-3:00 p.m.

3:30-5:00 p.m.

### Tuesday, March 16

8:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

11:00-12:30 p.m.

1:15-3:00 p.m.

4:00 p.m.

5:00 p.m.

5:00 p.m.

5:15 p.m.

## Wednesday, March 17

10:00 a.m.

# Thursday, March 18

10:00 a.m.

4:00 p.m.

7:00 p.m.

9:30 p.m.

Friday, March 19

10:00 a.m.

NOTICES:

Public Relations Council meeting.

Trustee Executive Committee meeting. Broyhill Hall.

Long Range Planning Workshop. Appleby Chapel.

Trustee Committees meet.

Chapel: Founders' Day. Address by Dr. Dale O. Steele, pastor, First Baptist Church, Burlington, NC

Trustees - Plenary Session. Broyhill Hall.

Trustees - Committee Reports. Broyhill Hall.

Debriefing with faculty and administrative officers.

Broyhill Hall.

Important called meeting of Student Council. Finances and constitutional changes must be voted on. Please

be present. Mackie conference room.

International Meeting. Library - 3rd floor.

Seminary Singles. Mackie Commons Room.

Chapel: Dr. Robert Culpepper, Professor of Theology.

Chapel: Reverend George Sheridan, Dept. of Interfaith Witness, Home Mission Board.

Student recital. Diana Greene, organist. Binkley Chapel.

Student led vespers. Appleby Chapel. Reece Sherman, speaker and Richard Croxton, music.

Dorm devotions. Johnson Dormitory lounge.

President's Forum. Cafeteria.

STUDENT CENTER DESIGN:

All members of the seminary family will have an opportunity to participate in the design of the Ledford Student Center. The present gym facility is to be renovated and redesigned as a student center/gymnasium complex plus an annex to accommodate the campus store and book store. Mr. John McCulloch, the architect who will be developing the design plan, will be on campus March 23-24 to interview all interested persons. If you have suggestions or recommendations about the design or function of the Ledford Center, please take advantage of this opportunity. Sign up in the Student Affairs office for an appointment. Questionnaires will also be distributed later this wee at Campus Bulletin pick up points.

STUDENT COUNCIL ELECTIONS: The Spring Elections are to be held April 1-2 in the Commons Room, Mackie Hall, from 9 am-4 pm. All elected positions are open for 1982-83. If you are interested, please obtain a resume form from Student Affairs or from the V.P. box at the Student Council office and return it before noon on March 17. SEBTS needs YOU! For any questions, call Judy Powell at 556-4642.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Members will meet on March 17 at 3 pm to decide on the candidates for the Spring Elections. They are as follows: Judy Powell, Lem Clark, Leigh Hebbard, Carol Bastin, Martha Vertrees, and Jim Scarborough. Candidates will be notified and will be introduced at the President's Forum on March 19.

R.A. CAMP POSITIONS: Lloyd Jackson, Dept. of Baptist Men, Va. General Board will be on campus March 23 to interview students interested in working in R.A. camps for the summer. Positions open at the camps include counselors, sailing instructors, canoeing instructors, dieticians, etc. Please sign up in FIM office.

THANKS. . . . . . . to the cast, crews, my assistant director, those who loaned us props and all who in any way helped with the performance of God's Favorite. I also want to thank all who came and made the first Southeastern dinner theatre the success it was. The appreciation expressed by those who attended made it worth all the hard work. While this may have been our first production, I doubt seriously it will be the last. Ed Sansbury

LOST:

(1) R.S.V. Bible (Buckram edition) belonging to Dr.
Robert Culpepper. It is a favorite study Bible and
has his name in it. (2) Women's white gold with black stone dinner ring style
class ring. Contact Melissa Bowlin at 556-6600. Ring lost on athletic field.

CRISIS MINISTRY:

The Seminary Youth will collect donations of food for the Wake Forest Crisis Ministry Food Closet on Saturday, March 20 from 1-5 pm. Pick up an extra item or two when you shop. Canned meats such as tuna, spam, etc.are expecially needed. For information, call Wayne Bowen at 556-6405.

YOUTH MINISTRY WORKSHOP: Bob Taylor, Sunday School Board Consultant on Youth, will lead a Youth Ministry workshop for youth ministers, summer youth ministers, and other interested persons on Tuesday, March 23 as a part of the Spring Conference. The workshop will be held from 7:30-9:00 in the Bethea Room and there will be no charge to the participants. Contact Denise Donovan at 556-6413 or Dyan Housam.

ENQUIRY MATERIAL:

All articles, letters, news releases, ads, etc. must be turned in by 3:00 pm on March 19 in order to be included in the March 26 issue. Submissions may be sent to David Fischler or slipped under the door of the newspaper office in Mackie Hall.

PLAY TRYOUTS:

Tryouts for the play <u>Dunbar's Bremen</u> will be on Tuesday, March 17 at 8 pm in the Cellar Theatre in the basement of Johnson classroom Building. (Please enter from the east side of the building through the basement entrance.) The one-act play is to be presented at the Ethics Conference on April 22, 1982. The play may be found in <u>Christianity and Crisis</u>, Vol. 4 #22, January 19, 1981.

HMB REPRESENTATIVE: Mr. Jerry Scruggs from the Home Mission Board will be on campus to conduct group interviews with students interested in Home Missions. Please sign up for a group time in the FIM office.

SPRING CONFERENCE:

The 1982 Spring Conference for students and faculty will be held March 22-26 on the Southeastern campus. Through seminars, personal conferences and informal discussions, participants will be able to receive advice and information on improving one's ministering skills. Program personalities will include Finley Edge - Southern Seminary, Bob Taylor and Reuben Herring - Sunday School Board and Reuel Howe. Such topic areas as youth and family ministries, religious journalism, handling stress, improving one's ministry and others will be included. Watch for more later.

NEW WORK THIS SUMMER: Students will work in N.C. under the supervision of Associational Directors of Missions. The objective will be to establish new work. The position will require 40 hours per week for 10 weeks May 31-August 7. Contact Phyllis Jackson in FIM office if interested.

TRUSTEES MEETING:

The Trustees will be on campus for their spring meeting on Monday-Tuesday, March 15-16. Most meetings are held in Broyhill Hall and are open to all interested seminary persons.